








TO:  Board of School Committee 
 
FROM: Committee on Finance and Facilities 
  Committee Members Beaudry, Porter, Soule, Shea and Beaulieu 
 
DATE:  January 25, 2021 
 
RE:  Motion from Finance Committee on IRS Matter 
 
 

At the January 12, 2021, Committee on Finance and Facilities meeting, it was moved to give our 

Attorney, Power of Attorney, regarding the IRS matter, if needed, and forward this item to the 

full Board of School Committee for approval.   

 

Committee Members Beaudry, Porter, Soule, Shea and Beaulieu were in favor. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Angela Carey 

Clerk of the Board of School Committee  
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As of October 31, 2020, free eligible students were 39.99% of enrollment and reduced eligible were 4.49% of 

enrollment, which will result in approximately a $3.6 million funding decrease. More rural communities are also 

seeing decreases in enrollment in the program. As of November 20th, Berlin is facing a loss of over $316,000 

when compared to last year. 

 

Additionally, many of our public schools are seeing an unprecedented decrease in enrollment due to COVID-19, 

with many parents opting to send their children to private school or to homeschool their children until public 

schools are able to return to fully in person education safely. As the first vaccines for this virus are being 

administered to teachers and child care providers between March and May in Phase 2a of the State’s vaccination 

plan, we are hopeful that education – and in turn, enrollment numbers – will look far closer to the 2019/2020 

school year, rather than the 2020/2021 school year. 

 

Districts across the state are concerned that since adequacy aid is based on the enrollment of the previous year, if 

enrollment numbers increase to a pre-pandemic level, that they will be left educating a significant number of 

students for which they did not receive adequacy aid. For example, Nashua would see a reduction of $1.6M in 

adequacy aid in the 2022FY budget if enrollment numbers increase close to pre-pandemic levels for the next 

school year, as districts are anticipating. 

 

The final financial concern that our school districts are facing, while not related to COVID-19, is a result of the 

rate increases for State retirement contributions. This downshifting of costs from the State of New Hampshire to 

local municipalities and school districts will result in considerable budget shortfalls. In Rochester, the teachers 

rate increase of 18.1% and Employees rate increase of 25.8% means more than a $1.02 million expenditure at a 

time when districts are already struggling. 

 

Our districts have been forced to reimagine the way we educate our students during this pandemic, bringing to 

light clear needs for improvements to our technology infrastructure in our more rural communities, where without 

access to high speed broadband, students learning remotely have no way to access their education. Even after the 

pandemic, it is critical that all students in our state have access to high speed internet, regardless of where they 

live. Without it, the digital divide within education will continue to grow and harm our rural and low-income 

students most. 

 

An accessible and properly funded public education is critical for the children of New Hampshire, and right now, 

our schools are communicating significant concerns. We hope that the Department of Education, Executive and 

Legislature takes into account these anticipated revenue shortfalls as they are allocating funding, particularly as it 

relates to COVID-19 and adequacy funding for the 2021/2022 school year. 

 

 

Thank you for your consideration, 

 

Mayor Paul Grenier, Berlin 

Board of Education Chair Louise Valliere, Berlin 

Mayor Charlene Lovett, Claremont  

Mayor Jim Bouley, Concord 

School Board President Jim Richards, Concord 

School Board Chair Frank Sprague, Claremont 

Mayor Bob Carrier, Dover 

George Hansel, Mayor of Keene 

Board of Education Chair George Downing, Keene 

 

 

 

 

Mayor Andrew Hosmer, Laconia 

School Board Chair & Mayor Joyce Craig, 

Manchester 

Mayor Jim Donchess, Nashua 

Mayor Rick Beckstead, Portsmouth 

Mayor Caroline McCarley, Rochester 

Mayor Dana Hilliard, Somersworth 

School Board Chair Matt Hanlon, Somersworth 
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